From: Kelly Lush

Sent: Friday, August 4, 2023 10:53 AM

To: Jennifer Lawrie; Jenna Leifso; Leanne Martin; Vivian Kennedy; Julie Hamilton; Fiona Hamilton; Sarah Johnson

Cc: Jennifer White

Subject: FW: OPP Detachment Board Update - South Bruce - IMPORTANT

Good morning,

The Solicitor General is inquiring if all municipalities consent to having 2 OPP Detachment Boards. Please see the email below and confirm if you (your boards) give consent.

Enjoy your long weekend!

Thank you,

Kelly Lush, B.A., AMP Deputy Clerk Township of Huron-Kinloss



From: Sukhdeo, Devendra (SOLGEN) < Devendra. Sukhdeo@ontario.ca>

Sent: Wednesday, August 2, 2023 4:05 PM

To: Mary Rose Walden; Kelly Lush

Cc: Wasserman, Jody (SOLGEN) < Jody. Wasserman2@ontario.ca>; Sodhi, Jasleen (SOLGEN) < Jasleen. Sodhi@ontario.ca>

Subject: FW: OPP Detachment Board Update - South Bruce - IMPORTANT

Good afternoon,

As an update following the information provided on July 20th, the ministry is also aware, from the detachment board proposal, that the Municipality of Brockton is seeking to establish a separate detachment board independent of all other communities. This would result in South Bruce having 2 OPP detachment boards.

I kindly request at your earliest convenience, clarification on whether all communities in the detachment have given their consent to the establishment of a second board.

If the detachment intends to create a second OPP detachment board, the composition of the board would also need to be approved by the communities within the detachment. Once this approval is obtained, the ministry will then refer the proposed board structure to the minister's office for final approval.

Once I receive a response to this inquiry, we can discuss this process further.

Thank you,

Dev

Devendra Sukhdeo (He/Him) | Senior Policy Advisor (A), Public Safety and Policing Policy Unit

Community Safety and Intergovernmental Policy Branch | Strategic Policy Division

Ministry of the Solicitor General

Mobile: 437-991-2947 | Email: devendra.sukhdeo@ontario.ca

Please let me know if you have accommodation needs or require alternate formats.

The information and attachments transmitted by this email is intended only for the person(s) or entity to which it is addressed. This email may contain confidential material. If you are not the intended recipient of this message, be aware that any use, review, retransmission, distribution, reproduction or any action taken in reliance upon this message is strictly prohibited. If you have received this email in error, please contact the sender and delete all records of this message.



From: Jensen, Michele (SOLGEN) < Michele.Jensen@ontario.ca > On Behalf Of Caldwell, Sarah (She/Her) (SOLGEN)

Sent: July 20, 2023 12:27 PM

To: Mary Rose Walden

Cc: Sukhdeo, Devendra (SOLGEN) < Devendra.Sukhdeo@ontario.ca >; Kelly Lush

Subject: OPP Detachment Board Update - South Bruce - IMPORTANT

Please see the enclosed correspondence regarding the status of the proposed composition for the OPP Detachment Board framework that was submitted on behalf of this detachment.